
   As I sat down to write my final newsletter article, it gave me some 
time to reflect on my last six years servicing on council.  So many 
words, thoughts and memories flooded my brain.  Some happy, some 
sad, some frustrating but all of them rewarding.  Our church has been 
thru so much in the last six years…pastors coming and going, covid, 
major renovations and smaller projects, new ways to worship, 
members stepping in and stepping up all working toward a common 
goal to find a new normal.  Through all of this, we never missed a 
beat.  While other churches were closing or reduce offerings without a 
main leader, ours found a way to work with individual leaders all willing 
to take things on for the betterment of everyone and sustainability of 
our church.  We have a strong sense of community and a true love for 
our church, our faith and each other.  It’s so strong that others have 
taken notice and often asked how we continue to do it. I know things 
may not be exactly as we wish they were without a full-time pastor, 
however what we have accomplished, all of us, is nothing short of 
amazing.  No matter how you fit into the St. John’s family, your 
contributions, no matter how big or small, they are all appreciated and 
an incredible blessing.  Thank you all for stepping in & stepping up, 
your volunteer hours, your prayers and well wishes for our church, 
community, and each other.  Thank you for trusting your leadership 
through the changes and lending nothing but love and support.  Thank 
you for the encouragement and strength…thank you for making St. 
John’s what it is.  It’s finally time for me to say goodbye to this 
challenging yet rewarding chapter.  I’ve enjoyed most every moment.  I 
have grown as a person and in faith.  I’ve made some friendships I 
may not have otherwise and learned so very much.  Thank you all for 
trusting and believing in me to be a member of your council and more 
importantly part of your church family.  I am truly blessed…we are all 
truly blessed, and I know we will continue to thrive! 
        Happy Thanksgiving & God’s Blessings to all! 
       Kelly Trebus 
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Pause Ponder Pray 

Thanks – BUT 

Have you ever been conflicted over wants versus needs? 

Our culture is geared with advertising luring us to buy designer clothing, 

jewelry, handbags, shoes, etc.   We want these items.  Do we need them? 

Psalm 23 tells us the Lord is our Shepherd – we have all that we need. 
The Lord renews our strength, guides us along the right paths.  He walks 
with us even during our darkest days and we need not be afraid because 
He is close beside us.  He protects us and comforts us.  Our lives overflow 
with blessings. 
His unfailing goodness and love are with us all our lives and we will 
ultimately live with Him forever. 
 
Our needs are provided!   
 
Unfortunately, our sinful selves seek out wants that if we lose control can 
distort our focus, our priorities, our finances, and our relationships. 
 
We say thanks for providing our needs BUT we wanted (fill in the blank)!! 
 
When we attain the wants are we satisfied?  When we attain the wants are 
we happier?   
 
Many years ago, I heard an exchange student from Africa that was 
attending seminary in the United States.  He was asked to provide the 
message at a church service.   The most revealing statement he made that 
I remember to this day was when he was asked what his impression was of 
the United States.  I don’t remember the word he used from his native 
language, but he translated it for us like this.  People in his country 
describe Americans as people “running in circles”.  Always pursuing to the 
point of missing their lives!   
 
Do we allow our pursuit of wants to overtake our lives as God intended for 
us? 
 
You find out who you are when you don’t get what you want. 
 
You can’t go back and change the beginning, but you can start where you 
are and change the ending.  C.S. Lewis 



YEARS AGO... 

  

PUMPKIN 
APPLESAUCE 
MUFFINS 

2/3 c. shortening   
2 2/3 c. sugar 
4 eggs 
1 c. applesauce 
1 c. pumpkin 
2/3 c. apple juice 
3 1/2 c. flour 
2 tsp. baking soda 
1/2 tsp. baking powder 
1 1/2 tsp. salt 
1 tsp. cinnamon 
1/2 tsp. mace 
1/2 tsp. nutmeg 
1 c. chopped nuts 
 
Preheat oven to 350º. Grease muffin tins or 
line with baking cups. Cream shortening and 
sugar, add eggs one at a time, stir in 
applesauce and pumpkin until well mixed. 
Add apple juice, flour, baking powder and 
baking soda. Don’t over mix. Add spices and 
nuts. Fill cups 3/4 full. Bake 20 minutes or 
until inserted toothpick comes out clean. 
 
   -Provided by Millie Schultz 
Recipe is from the cookbook: Cookin’ with St. John’s 

Copyright © 2009. Morris Press Cookbooks on page 103. 

   This picture was in last month’s 
newsletter. No one identified those in this 
picture. This is the Marion “B” Dartball 
Team from 1980-1981. Front L-R: Eugene 
Fischer, Frank Goetz, Captain Gary 
Krueger, Eldon Steege; Back L-R: Andrew 
Kriesel, Tom Passehl, Myron Kriesel, Mark 
Beyer, Arlyn Fischer, and Wayne 
Kroening. 
 
   Pictures like these can be found in our 
church library. There are also several new 
books, dvds, and cd’s available to church 
members based on the honor system.  

   If you recognize anyone in this picture. 
Please contact the church office so we can 
include the information in next month’s 
newsletter. This picture was found in the 
Ladies Aid Yearbook from 1988-1989.  

Toon93. The Newsletter. https://www.churchart.com/subscriber/viewimages?

book_number=1&image_type=ca. Copyright © 2023 CRITM. All Rights Reserved.  



General Fund: 
Revenue               $ 113,046 
Expenses               $ 115,268 
 

Financial Condition- 
Balances as of September 30th 
General Fund                     $ 26,044 
Building &                
Church Improvements         105,914 
Benevolence Fund                     914 
Special Funds                   45,638 
Check EFT                                  320 
Total                 $178,829 

Month End:           September 2023 
     Year to Date 

Prayers 
 Becky Van Buren 
 Bev Genskow 
 Braeden Mielke 
 Clarence Fenner 
(Peggy Hammond’s dad) 
 Corrine Kroening 
 Darla Dieck 
 Dave Krueger 
 David Soik 
 Dorothy Arndt 
 Houston Burmeister 
 Jaden Stuhr 
 Jerry Zimdars 
 Jim Johnson 
 Judy Allen 
 Karol Freeland 
 Kay Moericke 
 Laura Moericke 
 Mary Mengert 
 Nathan Nick 
 Patty (Fournier) Beck 
 Parker Wolff 
 Rachel Fischer 
 Will Wege 

 
 
 
 

Prayer for Those In  
Assisted Living 
 Karen Aschenbrenner 
 Anne Erdman 
 Gloria Krieser 
 Lois Miller 

 Arnold Kriesel 

 
 
 
 

Prayer for the Friends and 
Family of: 
 Lucille Netzel 
 Beatrice Klitz 
 Beverly Fischer 
 
 

St. John’s Lutheran Church 
P.O. Box 235 

318 E. Garfield Ave. 
Marion, WI  54950 

************************************************ 
Office Manager:  Sheri Fuhrman 

Financial Secretary:  Mandy Malueg 
stjohnsfinance@gmail.com 

Phone:  715-754-5201 
Website:  www.stjohnsmarion.org 

Email: churchoffice@stjohnsmarion.org 
Finance Email: accounting@stjohnsmarion.org 

THRIVENT CHOICE DOLLARS 
   We are grateful for the ways 
Thrivent Members share generosity. 
To designate your Thrivent Choice 
dollars visit thrivent.com/
thriventchoice, call 800-847-4836, or 
contact your local Thrivent financial 
professional. Designating dollars is an 
important step to take each year by 
March 31st.  

BAPTISM 
   Baptized on 
October 8th was 
Pierson Lee Matz, 
son of Malachi Matz 
and Alieha Stuebs. 
The sponsors are 
Natalie Yaklvyich 
and Chris Buss. 
Please welcome 
Pierson into our 
church family.  

SUNDAY SCHOOL PARENTS 
   Please check the bulletin boards 
when you pick up your student. There 
is important information regarding 
Sunday School and church 
happenings on those boards.  

http://thrivent.com/thriventchoice?fbclid=IwAR2H5zt8jEQVM4V-8ivJjcPNIrgCTba884-uKnmXBH2mfpijmAOzVcaca4c
http://thrivent.com/thriventchoice?fbclid=IwAR2H5zt8jEQVM4V-8ivJjcPNIrgCTba884-uKnmXBH2mfpijmAOzVcaca4c


   All Saints Day, honoring the memory of all those who have died and now reside in 
eternity with our Lord will be held on Sunday, November 5

th
 at both services as well 

as at the Wednesday November 8
th
 service. 

   The names of those who died between October 1, 2022, and September 30, 2023 
and were members of St John’s or whose funeral was held at St John’s will be read, 
and a candle of remembrance lit. 
   Additionally, all in attendance are invited to come forward and light a candle for 
those loved ones whose faith and life has been an influence in their own faith 
journey. 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS     SOUL OPPORTUNITIES 
• Camelot Worship 
   Camelot Worship service is the first 
Wednesday of each month at the 
Camelot Apartments at 3:00p.m. The 
Camelot Service is a community 
outreach program. It is an opportunity 
to worship and receive Holy 
Communion.  
 
• Christmas Flower 
   If you are interested in donating a 
Christmas Flower in memory or in 
honor of someone, please sign-up on 
the clipboard near the Sanctuary 
entry. Please drop flowers off on 
Thursday, December 22nd and pick 
up after the second service on 
December 24th. If you order through 
Larrabee Gardens, they will be 
dropped off at church on December 
22nd. Thank you to all who help 
decorate our church to celebrate 
Christmas.  
 
• Offering Envelopes 
   Any offerings for 2023 must be 
received by December 31st, 2023.  
 
 Wanted 
   We are looking for Worship Leaders 
and Readers. If you are interested, 
please contact the church office. 

Confirmation Class of 2023 
 Brianna Adkins 
 Macey Westphal 
 
   Members of St. John’s 
Lutheran Church, support 
these brothers and sisters 
and pray for them in their 
life in Christ.  
 
   Dear Lord, please help 
and guide us in supporting 
these Confirmands.  

• Christmas Donations Needed 
   Please consider donating to one of 
the following organizations for this 
Christmas Season.  Goodfellows 
Clintonville/Marion or The Giving Tree 
– Tigerton.  These organizations are 
assisting the less fortunate in these 
areas.  They are looking for gift cards 
for high school students. Please 
purchase a $20.00 gift card from one of 
the following merchants: Subway; A & 
W; McDonalds; Tiger Bucks in 
Tigerton; Culvers; Walmart. All cards 
should be in the church office by 
December 4

th
. Thank you and God’s 

Blessing during this holiday season. 
 
 DKG Collecting For Veterans at King 
DKG members will be collecting the 
following items until November 5, 
2023. If you would like to donate any of 
the following items to the Veterans at 
King, please bring them to St. John’s 
Lutheran Church in Marion and place 
them in the bin in the Great Room, or 
the Marion Public Library. There will be 
a bin at each place to collect them. We 
have contacted the Activities Director at 
King for input as to the items the 
residents need the most. Please only 
new items as these will also be used 
for Christmas presents. Men’s and 
women’s comfortable clothing, 
including sweatshirts, sweatpants, and 
t-shirts, also pajama pants --- any size 
but some larger sizes would be 
appreciated. Toiletries such as body 
wash, alcohol free mouthwash, Puffs or 
another kind of Kleenex, women’s face 
cream, and body lotions (men and 
women). Extra wide slippers with good 
soles. 
 
 Food Pantry 
   Food pantry needs for November are 
peanut butter and chicken noodle soup. 
Food pantry wants are Kleenex and 
hand soap.  







CHURCH CALENDAR 
Church Services                        
November 1st, 8th, 15th, 29th-6p.m. Worship 
November 5th, 19th, 26th-8a.m. & 10:30a.m. Worship 
November 12th-9:30a.m. Worship with Communion (Pastor Bob Wilkinson)  
   FALL DINNER 
November 22nd-THANKSGIVING EVE 6p.m. 
 
DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME ENDS-NOVEMBER 5TH, 2023 
 
Quilting-Every Wednesday 12:30p.m. 
 
Camelot Worship-Every first Wednesday of the month at 3p.m. 
 
Confirmation Class-Every Wednesday at 6:45p.m. 
 
Worship & Music-November 6th meet at 5p.m. 
 
Yoga-November 6, 13, 20, 27th 
 
Council Meeting-November 21st at 6:45p.m. 
 
Office Closed 
Thursday, November 23rd 
 
Sunday School Christmas Program-December 17th at 10:30a.m. 
NOISY CAN OFFERING-PROCEEDS WILL GO TOWARDS SUNDAY SCHOOL’S 
SPONSORING COMPASSION INTERNATIONAL CHILD ISARU 
 
Christmas Eve-Worship at 3:30 and 5:30p.m. (Pastor Lois Graper) 
 
Lessons and Carols-December 31st 9:30a.m. 
 
Quake  
Quake is an event for our youth grades 6-12. Volunteers will be needed to chaperone 
and transport. If youth are interested in going, contact the church office. We will need 
to know by November 30th to receive the early bird registration rate.  
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